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When looking at how to improve the development review process it is critical to not just look at how the 
process works, but also look at the organizational structure of who is charged with carrying out the process.  
  
The organizational structure and decision-making power at Montgomery County Park and Planning has 
evolved over the past 15 years to become more concentrated, and at times, unchecked. There is a need for a 
more balanced, specialized, holistic, and inclusive approach to the development review process, master 
planning process, and general decision making within the Planning Department, especially with regards to 
planning for environmental resilience.  
 
There is a clear need for a new (reinstated) position – Chief of Environmental Planning. 
 
It is helpful to have some historical context. In 2008 the Planning Department's budget was cut and Roland 
Stanley reorganized the agency into the current 3 sections by regions (Downcounty Planning Chief, Mid-
County Planning Chief, Upcounty Planning Chief). This restructuring essentially eliminated the position of Chief 
of the Environmental Planning Division and the independent Environmental Planning Division. In doing so, 
environmental specialists and staff became subset to Section Chiefs.  
 
Since this time, the need for the County and Planning Department to focus on the wide range of 
environmental impacts associated with planning and development has increased. Planning must be proactive, 
progressive, comprehensive, and coordinated in order to meet the County’s Climate Action Plan (CAP) goals as 
well as the goals laid out in Thrive 2050. In particular the CAP contains many specific action items that are 
directly related to, and require incorporation into, the development review process: 
 
“Thrive Montgomery 2050 was drafted in coordination with the county’s Climate Action Plan (CAP). While 
Thrive Montgomery 2050 is a high-level land use document that focuses on long-range planning and policies to 
guide the physical development of the county, the CAP recommends specific near-term actions to achieve the 
goal of eliminating greenhouse gas emissions by 2035, and to mitigate or adapt to the effects of increased 
heat and flooding, high winds, and drought… The Montgomery County Planning Department (Montgomery 
Planning) and Montgomery Parks also will implement recommendations in the CAP that are within the scope of 
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the M-NCPPC’s responsibilities.” (Thrive 2050, p. 19) See below for examples of CAP recommendations that 
require action by M-NCPPC / Park and Planning.  
 
A new Environmental Planning Chief should be on the same organizational level as the Section Chiefs and 
should be able to participate in regulatory review, have the power and authority to uphold the professional 
staff's environmental recommendations, and help oversee environmental master plans and the 
implementation of the CAP action items that pertain to development review.  
 
We appreciate your consideration of our position and look forward to hearing from you on this important 
issue.  
 
Caren Madsen 
Chair, Board of Directors 
Conservation Montgomery  
 
Caroline Taylor 
Executive Director  
Montgomery Countryside Alliance, a Conservation Montgomery Partner  
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